EXHIBIT 18-P

Henrietta Stern

From: Kenneth Emanuel [KEMANUEL@waterboards.ca.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, January 20, 2009 7:43 AM

To: ' Ed Ghandour_SNG

Subject: Re: Seaside Basin Adjudication

Mr. Ghandour,
I did receive the letter and concur.

Ken Emanuel

- S8tate Water Resources Control Board
-Division of Water Rights

Tel: (916) 341-5317

Fax: (916) 341-5400

Email: kemanuel@waterboards.ca.gov

>>> "Ed Ghandour SNG" <edg.sng@equusassetmanagement.com> 1/16/2009 11:19
>>> AM

>>>

Hi Ken-

Last Sept/October we had discussions and I sent you the attached letter. In going over my
notes, I did not see that you confirmed its receipt. Would you please confirm receiving it
and concur.

Thanks,

Ed

Ed Ghandour
SNG
p 415.874.3121

f 415.874.3172

Confidentiality: This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended only for use by the
addressee (s) named herein and may contain legally privileged and/or confidential
information. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail, you are hereby notified
that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this e-mail, and any attachments
thereto, is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify me by telephone at
(415) 874-3121 and permanently delete the original and any copy of any e-mail and printout
thereof.
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Seeurity Natioan! Guaeanty

October 10, 2008

Mr. Ken Emanuel

State Water Resource Control Board
1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

REF: Seaside Basin Adjudication Consistency with Orcier 95-10
Dear Mr. Emanuel:

Thank you for taking the time on September 22" to discuss the Seaside Basin
Adjudication Decision and any role that the SWRCB or Order No. WR 95-10 might have on
pumpers/water systems in the Seaside Basin. | wanted to confirm our discussion. In our
conversation, I described to you that we are applying for a Water Distribution permit with the
MPWMD pursuant to the Seaside Adjudication Decision(as well owners) and that additional
documents, including the Judgment which you were not familiar with, can be found in the
Seaside Basin Watermaster web site. You indicated that you wished to do additional research.

You called back and indicated that you reviewed documents and also spoke with Ms.
Kathy Mrowka, one of the co-authors of Order 95-10 affecting the Carmel River. You noted that
Order 95-10 clearly affects only Cal-Am as it relates to their operations in the Carmel River
Tributary and watershed with its wells situated in the lower Carmel River. You reiterated that
Order 95-10 only pertains to Cal-Am and nobody else, it is specific to Cal-Am in the Carmel
River, and directed me to look at the first page of the Order which spells out the fact that this
Order is only against Cal-Am, and that it is not directed at other users or pumpers in the Seaside
Basin. You further confirmed that SWRCB has no jurisdiction over the Seaside Basin pumpers
or its water systems which have nothing to do with Order 95-10.

I trust that this accurately summarizes our conversation. Thank you for clarifying the
questions discussed.

Sincerely your, fg: Pl

)

Ed Gl andour

)5 Montgomery Street, Suite 1150, San Francisco, CA 94111 p 415.874.3121 1415.874.3172





